SALISBURY & DISTRICT DARTS LEAGUE

IN AID OF THE WILTSHIRE BLIND ASSOCIATION

Minutes of AGM held on 18th August 2010 at The Railway Club

Present The Dusthole, White horse ~ Quidhampton, Railway Club, Stratford Club, Hook & Glove ~ Farley, Green Dragon ~ Alderbury, Alderholt Club

Dunkirk Club.

Meeting was opened @ 8.30 by the general secretary, minutes from last years agm was read out

Proposed ~ Whitehorse, Seconded ~ Laverstock Club. 
Apologies Mo Coombe & Steve Horne

Treasurer Report ~ Dave handed out a balance sheet to all present and went through it, no questions were asked. £6500 was given to The Wiltshire Blind.

Result Secretary ~ Results cards still not being filled in properly, this is nothing new, a problem every season.

General Secretary Report ~ Martyn started of by thanking everyone for all there hard work and support over the season

Collections are a concern as some teams think that £2 between 16 people is acceptable, although we can not force people to put into the collection teams must realise why the league is run to help the blind and partially sighted people of Wiltshire. It was voted in that if the home team did a collection they would get a bonus point, this to be reviewed at next years agm to see if it has worked or not.

Gents 6 aside formally the 8 aside league unfortunately has now finished.

Sponsors, we will no longer have sponsors, all money used within the league will come from entrance fees, competition fees making the league self sufficient. Entrance fees were put up by £5 per team from this season.

Postage on result cards to be put down to second class again helping us save money 

Rule changes ~ Bust back rule to apply in all leagues from this season

Competitions, semi finals and finals to be the best of 5 legs, 3rd & 4th play off still best of 3 legs

If any player(s) refuse to play the 3rd & 4th play off games they will forfeit any prize money & trophy they would have won.

Points system, the present system is unfair on any team winning all there games during the season as its possible for a team to win the league by winning the same amount of games but getting more agg points. To make it fair for every team in all leagues you will get 3 points for a win, and to help the lesser teams if they get to 7 agg points they will get 1 point. The points system will be as follows

4+1 league ~ 11 – 21 agg points 3 match points, 7-9 agg points 1 match point

Mixed & Ladies leagues ~ 10 – 19 agg points 3 match points, 7 – 9 agg points 1 match point.

If a game is cancelled the points will be awarded as follows 4+1 11-0 & 3 match points, Mixed & Ladies 10-0 & 3 match points.

The above system was used in the gents 6 aside league for the past 2 season and worked well.

Election of officers ~ All committee members to stand down and to be re –elected 

To save money the core people that will run the league will be the General Secretary, Treasurer and Result Secretary

Any other committee members will be used on a voluntary basis, this will save the league £200 per season, I have spoken to the committee members effected with this decision and they are happy with this decision.

All committee members voted back on, General Secretary Martyn Fry, Treasurer Dave Beaven, Result Secretary Iona Gray, Committee members

Mo Coombe, Erica Hartnett, Graham Nicholas and Steve Horne.

Presentation night, as this will be the 50th anniversary do the venue will be The City Hall on the 4th or 11th June, a dress code for the evening will be implemented, ladies gowns and gents suits, no jeans or trainers.

A buffet meal will be provided, also a professional or Sid Waddel to talk and present the trophies

Season to start on Tuesday 19th Oct 4+1, Mixed 20th,  ladies 21st.

AOB, George Manston thanked the committee  for all there work during the season and Andy Penny seconded it.

The meeting was closed at 9.15 pm

